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21 June 2011
Introduction

Kevin Johnston and Tom Lloyd welcomed everyone.    
Operational Bridging (OB)
The test plan is being written and it is around 8 pages long and should be around 10 pages once complete.  Kevin will be inputting safety risk information shortly.  It is anticipated to be finished by the end of June.  

Kevin discussed the Safety Risk Management Decision (SRMD) part of the OB demonstration with those involved with the GDP Parameter Selection Model (GPSM) SRMD and it should be a similar process as the GPSM.  Kevin suggested Jarrod distribute the draft test plan to the WET for comment.  
Action Items from AWC (yellow items are 6/21/11 status)
1. WET members review and comment on the draft WET charter and provide comments to Todd by June 10. – Todd will distribute today and extend date to June 14. On hold.
2. WET OB team investigate using May 22 as a candidate day for an OB demonstration to show what could happen. – Still needs to be investigated. Closed. Have plenty of June days that would work out well.  OBE.
3. Kevin will coordinate with Mark Libby and Steve McMahon to ask their opinions of an OB live demonstration in a shadow mode or non shadow mode. – The WET is “good to go”. Closed
4. Kevin will discuss the OB live demonstration with Ellen King to see if she would mention the OB demonstration during the monthly TMO telcon. – Not yet done.  Resources may be required. Kevin needs to follow up with Ellen.  Both MTOs and TMOs may be utilized.  May need to have some personnel at certain shifts assist the WET with this effort.  This will be discussed with Ellen.
5. Darin to draft the OB test plan & procedures.  Assistance will provided by Pat, Matt Fronzak, John Kosak, Jarrod, and Kory.  Completion time is end of June.  – Pat, Jarrod and Kory have completed some work.  Darin will be working next week.  It is moving forward as expected. Jarrod will provide to the WET for comments.
6. Kevin to determine SRMD requirements ASAP. – Kevin discussed the SRMD with personnel that completed the GPSM, mostly Ed Corcoran.  Not anticipating issues at this time as it seems straightforward. No issues at this time.
7. WET needs to define, agree, and finalize the OB measures of success ASAP. – Kevin distributed the revised ConOps to a select few members and that contains Measures of Success.  The WET needs to carefully review that part of the ConOps.  Todd will distribute to the WET. Will be part of test plan.  No further action at this time.
8. Kevin and Tom will coordinate with the CSG to be on the July CSG agenda. – Has not yet occurred.  Kevin to coordinate with Gary Crowden to be put on the agenda.  Gary is placing on agenda.
9. Kevin, and others, to revise the OB ConOps. – The OB ConOps has been revised and Todd will be distributing for WET comments. Kevin understands some comments that came in discussing the need for both a generic ConOps and a ConOps for the OB demonstration in August.  This should be performed.
10. Kevin and Tom to decide on who will produce the long range forecast that will initiate the August blitz for the OB demonstration. – TBD.  Continue TBD for now.
11. Kevin will coordinate with Glenn Godfrey and Ed Masterson, and any others, regarding using LGA as part of the OB demonstration. – Kevin provided Ed some words that explain the OB demonstration.  MITRE will be involved with this as well. Kevin stated that this is being done and consider this item closed.
12. Kevin and Tom will coordinate with Susan Groteke (SCT member) from the NY Port Authority to discuss WET activities on the Winter Forecast task. – Tom will take the lead on this.  Susan will most likely need to involve her boss or bosses. Tom mentioned that no action has been taken yet.
13. Pat will discuss with David Bright using the SREF output with the HPC to initiate a 3 day winter forecast process.  This will be to solicit David’s opinion on this topic. – Complete and no concerns on this occurring. Closed.
14. Pat will determine how much effort it would take to have different weather thresholds for each airport as this pertains to SREF outputs. – Pat stated this can be ready for this winter. Pat clarified that this is predicated that threshold information is provided within the next month and a half.  Also, a sub-team most likely will be needed.  This information and timeliness is needed for the software personnel to be able to start working on this task.  Tom mentioned that he may be able to provide the threshold information within a week, but it may be closer to the end of June. 
15. Pat will determine the effort required to flag airports that meet the threshold criteria and provide that information to the users. – Pat stated this can be ready for this winter. See number 14 above.
16. Kevin and Tom will communicate to the CSG in July to define the WET’s interim approach to the winter weather forecast.  Also, they will inform the CSG of CoSPA winter forecast tool and its potential use from 8 hours out on in.  Additionally, inform the CSG about using the WITI tool and the possibility of going to facilities the next day after an event to show its usefulness, but resources would be required. – TBD.  This will be considered part of action item #8
17. Kevin will determine if there is a process to receive real-time accuracy on the SREF and/or verification. – TBD.  No action yet.  Kevin stated he may be able to find an answer by next week.
18. Pat will inform the WET when the ECFP starts updating 4 times/day. - This is being done.  Action complete.
19. Matt Lorentson will draft a paragraph on the capabilities of the NWS Chat. - TBD
20. Matt Lorentson will demonstrate the NWS Chat to WET members in the near future. - TBD
21. Todd to provide Sasha Klein the 20 airports that will be used for the winter forecast task. – Action complete.
22. Sasha will provide individual airport threshold criteria for the 20 airports that Todd provided. – Sasha provide to Kevin and Tom.  Action complete.
23. Tom will coordinate with industry to receive individual airport threshold criteria for the winter forecast task.  Tom will provide the status of this action on June 7. – Tom has received excellent feedback and will present the information on a slide later during this meeting.  Action complete.
24. Todd will update the WET Charter based on comments received at the WET meeting.  Also, Todd will distribute the WET Charter to the WET.  – Action complete.
25. Tom will draft a framework on the OB ARAM paper to be completed in June. – Tom will have available in two weeks. Tom is ¾ finished and anticipates completion by the end of June.
26. Kevin and Tom will determine ARAM-related costs and how it will be supported. – TBD. Kevin stated the FAA will provide the required funding.
27. Darin will provide a list of hotels close to MIT/LL. – Darin will provide later this week. (Note: after the meeting, Todd provided the list that Roger sent Todd during this meeting.)  Action complete.
28. Darin will arrange a WET dinner event restaurant for Wednesday, September 14. TBD
29. Kevin and others will revise the OB ConOps. – Action complete.
30. The WET will finalize the OB measures of success. – The measures of success are contained within the ConOps that is being reviewed, and commented on, by the WET.
31. Darin and others will draft an OB test plan and procedures by July 1. – Work in process.
32. Matt Tucker will coordinate with the NY Metro area to attempt to alleviate issues with the OB demonstration. – Action pending.  Matt to complete after test plan is complete.
33. Shawn and John Huhn will work with NWS on the AWS.  Once complete, Kevin will distribute to the WET. – No status provided. Kevin will follow up with Shawn.
34. Todd will provide the WET summary to Steve Ricketts. – Action complete.
Wind Compression
Jarrod and Leo Prusak (FAA) informally discussed Jason’s wind compression tool after receiving a presentation on the tool.  They discussed the potential of adapting the tool to the NY Metro area.  Leo also provided some information on a spreadsheet that is being used by personnel in the NY area.  Overall, it was determined there are three tools (path based shear, Jason’s spreadsheet, and Leo’s spreadsheet) that may be able to provide useful “compression wind” information.   Leo stated he would like to get together to discuss all the details of the tools as there may be parts of each tool that could be very useful if a common tool is to be developed based on existing tools.
ATA Discussion

Kevin stated the ATA wanted a lot of information on CDM and the WET.  Kevin presented a briefing similar to the one in Atlanta last month.  ATA goal was to ensure efforts of the WET were to be complimentary to other on-going activities.  Overall, the discussions focused on industry issues such as volcanic ash and de-icing.
Winter Weather Forecast
No issues at this time.  Select WET members are waiting for the airport threshold information.
WET at CSG in July

The WET is on the CSG agenda for July.

ARAM in August

A few WET members will be attending this event.  Tom is drafting the outline and will be soliciting other WET members for their input.  Tom hopes to finish by the end of June or sooner.  Tom will distribute the document to the WET.
WET Charter

Steve McMahon put the revision on hold while he discusses a revised format with the CSG.   Todd stated he drafted a revised WET Charter that is two pages of boilerplate information and the remaining information from the last revision was entered into the CDM Leadership Guide.  
Future Meetings

a. July 14 – FPAW Vision Meeting.  Kevin and Tom are on a panel. Topics range from broad FAA goals to weather, including NextGen.  NowGen will also be discussed.  Policy, governance, and SAS will be topics as well.
b. Live Demonstration in August on OB and not the first week.  The last week may be difficult as well due to the TFM Weather Group is meeting at Vint Hill.

c. September Quarterly Meeting at MIT/LL – In Lexington MA.  Can use Boston or Manchester (MHT) airports for attending the meeting.  Members should start preparing to attend this meeting.
d. October NBAA/FPAW meeting in Las Vegas.  WET members are encouraged to attend if they are able.  October 10-12 are the dates and October 11-12 are FPAW meetings.  The italicized part following this sentence is extracted from the NBAA web site.  The first meeting is a follow-up to the FPAW vision meeting held in July of 2011, where the JPDO Weather Working Group (WWG) and agencies shared with the broader aviation-weather community of interest the status of "NextGen Weather," with a focus on activities related to Collaborative Decision Making (CDM) between the operator community and the FAA.  In this follow-up meeting, the CDM community will have an opportunity to provide feedback to the JPDO Weather Working Group and Agencies on the overall plans and activities for air traffic management (ATM) and weather communities working together to mitigate the impacts of weather in the NAS in the short-term (12-36 months).  Another Session will provide the opportunity for the community of aviation weather information providers to hear directly from the user community what their major short-term issues are, and to motivate the formation of teams of "champions" to take on these issues after this meeting. This approach will include the identification of these "champions" for each major segment or issue. The "champions" will serve as industry catalysts to provoke action on issues seen as high priority.  A follow on meeting to continue discussions will be held as well. 

e. October General CDM Meeting with EOSR – End of October at MITRE.
f. November/December meeting at Dallas/Denver? – The WET still needs to reach a decision on location.  Jennifer Mahoney stated that NOAA ESRL in Boulder, CO has meeting space as well.
g. February 2012 meeting at Orlando, FL- Available to host meeting.

Other

Todd offered to create two ConOps for OB based on discussions today and forward to Kevin.  One will be for a generic ConOps and the other will be tailored for the OB demonstration.

Actions
1. Jarrod will distribute the draft OB test plan to the WET.  Done.
2. Tom Lloyd will distribute the draft framework ARAM to the WET for comments by the end of June.  
3. Todd will add the October NBAA convention to the WET agenda.
4. Kevin will discuss with Steve McMahon the possibility of the WET attending the NBAA convention in October based on many weather topics on the agenda.

5. Todd will draft two separate OB ConOps and provide to Kevin.  One for a generic version and the other one will be tailored for the OB demonstration in August.
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	Fronzak
	Matt
	Mitre
	mfronzak@mitre.org
	703-983-4239

	Gempler
	Kory
	FedEx
	kjgempler@fedex.com
	901-397-8454

	Harder
	Todd
	TASC Inc.
	Todd.harder@auatac.com
	703-227-8631

	Hoff
	Ashley
	TASC
	Ashley.Hoff@auatac.com
	202-314-1147

	Johnston
	Kevin
	FAA
	Kevin.L.Johnston@faa.gov
	703-904-4414

	Kimmons
	Kris
	Continental
	Kris.kimmons@coair.com
	713-324-7505

	Kosak
	John
	NBAA
	jkosak@NBAA.org
	703-326-3819

	Lack
	Steve
	NOAA GSD
	Steven.A.Lack@noaa.gov
	303-497-4469

	Larkin
	Larry
	FAA, STMC, ZDV
	Larry.Larkin@faa.gov
	303-651-4202

	Lee
	Robert
	AvMet
	lee@avmet.com
	571-748-3129

	Lichty
	Jarrod
	AvMet
	lichty@avmet.com
	571-748-3118

	Lloyd
	Tom
	Jet Blue
	thomas.lloyd2@jetblue.com
	718-709-3260

	Mahoney
	Jenn
	NOAA ESRL
	Jennifer.Mahoney@noaa.gov
	303-497-6514

	Matuszewski
	Tim
	United
	Timothy.Matuszewski@united.com
	847-700-3016

	Murphy
	Pat
	NOAA
	Michael.Pat.Murphy@noaa.gov
	816-584-7239

	Petty
	Melissa
	NOAA GSD
	Melissa.A.Petty@noaa.gov
	303-497-4850

	Punzo
	Lisa
	LM
	lisa.punzo@lmco.com
	571-334-5296

	Qualley
	Warren
	Harris
	wqualley@harris.com
	202-729-3725

	Sarver
	Jeff
	UPS
	jsarver@ups.com
	502-359-7075

	Stedronsky
	Richard
	IPS MeteoStar
	sted@meteostar.com
	303-242-5002 ext 336

	White
	Bill
	FAA
	Thomas.w.White@faa.gov
	678-524-8841
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